SLMC General Meeting

September 16, 2013

Called to order: 7 p.m.

Prayer before meals: Nat Chavez

Recessed for dinner

Reconvened: 7:30 p.m.

Pledge of Allegiance: Paul Biever

Welcome guests and new members: Armando Cano, Vince Ramirez (came with Augie), Mr. Ozuna, Christ Torres (invited by Paul Aleman), Juan Garcia (invited by Everett)

Birthdays: 22. Senior member: Roland DeWinnie, 77. Junior member: Mike Lutz

Cooking team: Led by Mike Lutz, included John Donnellan, Homer Fetzer, Ike Eisenmenger, Ben Olenik, Benny de los Santos, Elisandro de los Santos, Rudy Martinez

Minutes of the previous meeting were approved as e-mailed.

Treasurer’s report: Approved as presented. Greg Shean’s budget typically zeroes out each year. The 2014 budget will be presented by Larry Ridder next month – it was left at home.

Correspondence: James Benavides reported, he will begin including the report of correspondence as an addendum to meeting minutes. James summarized the correspondence received over the previous month. Report accepted as presented. 

Guest speaker: Joe Pina introduced James Benavides, who offered details on the current and upcoming exhibits and events at the Institute of Texan Cultures. James has been there for nearly seven years. He mentioned his background in public relations and some of the favorite stories he’s worked on, including Healthcare Heroes for the San Antonio Business Journal, which his father won in 2006; and a story on his brother Jerry, who trained for and completed an Iron Man race during medical school.

James reported on events such as “Tapping Texan Cultures” and a pair of upcoming traveling exhibits from the Smithsonian institution. In response to questions from the membership, James spoke on field trips and outreach efforts, the Texas Folklife Festival and HemisFair Park revitalization. James brought copies of the museum’s program guide, showing programs and events for the next six months. These were passed out to the membership.

Chaplain: Nat Chavez made a first call for assistance with the club’s annual Thanksgiving Mass. It will be the third Monday of November. Arrive at the church at 6 a.m. Beer will not be served until mass is over.

Inventory control: As planned, Inventory and Procurement purchased pop-up tents, ballast weights, Dove Hunt supplies, a skeet thrower. Rico offered a thank-you to Russell who did excellent behind-the-scenes work to make this all work.

Membership: 257 members, 4 new, 44 lifetime, thanks to all members who completed their renewals.

Web: Wil continues to work on new website development.

Christian Services: Charlie Cilfone and Charlie Eckart could use some thoughts and prayers. Members are encouraged to call. Henry Garcia, communications officer, had 6-way bypass. He has cardio rehab coming. Bill Groff’s pancreatic cancer continues to trouble him and he’s putting up with a case of pneumonia. Check the written report for more details and keep in touch with our sick and distressed members.

Entertainment: An idea was proposed for a club casino trip. Dr. Portales mentioned $82 for the K of C trip from Holy Spirit for a 2-night trip to Coushatta and they had 55 attendees. Paul Biever mentioned there was a $30 Kickapoo trip as well.

To gauge interest, a show of hands was called for the casino trip, and also for a proposed picnic/chili cook-off. Both proposals received about a dozen members interested in each. Officers will begin investigating costs and scheduling.

Benevolence: Ralf menses reported there was an out-of-cycle request from Spanish Choir for $200, and a request from the parish festival for $300. Ralf reminded the membership we also usually cook and purchase supplies (reimbursable). We are considering the requests.

Wild Game Dinner: Don Obrien reporting. 167 days until WGD. Co-chair meetings have started. Area chairmen should be introduced next month.  Big Buck tickets have been printed.

Dove Hunt: Don reported it was held Sept. 7. Attended by 37; 25 hunters. Thank-you to the team who made it happen: Russell and Rico; compliments to Terry on the meal; Duffy Bowen who co-chaired; Edie Cruz who sold all 200 raffle tickets. Next month, we have 120 doves to go with the steak dinner. Congratulations to prize winners: Rico Riojas, Steven Garza, Tommy Frankie, Bill McGee.

Lifetime membership: Terry Sparrow’s committee has been activated to begin considering candidates for lifetime membership, to be named at the Christmas Dinner Dance.

Christmas Dinner Dance: Matt Mora reporting. We have some challenges, since Outback is not available. It’s one of Andy Shallit’s busiest weeks at the restaurant and he can’t leave his crew. We’re exploring new catering options, though the cost may be up. However, Ribeye is likely on the menu. We’re working on the attendance price. Members have been free, with $40 for spouse. K of C has done $30 per person, member or otherwise. The band has been secured ($300). We’re trying to keep costs down. The event is Dec. 14. Question from Alex Flroes – can we poll the membership on their thoughts of a $5-10 charge to members to attend. Views expressed from the membership suggest the new admission fee is acceptable, but don’t go too high.

Attire: We have denim, polo, t-shirts, aprons, Wild Game Dinner hats – and good amounts of each.

Unfinished business: We have a 2008 memorandum of understanding between the parish and the club regarding our pledge of funds to the capital campaign. We contributed $18,000+ this year. There are three years remaining in our agreement.

New business: Reminder to place your order for next month’s steak dinner. We have 58 sold. Oct. 14 is cut-off. Remember, costs are up across the board. An $8 steak dinner is a bargain.

Announcements: Reminder for anyone interested in leading a cooking team, check in with coordinator Paul Aleman.

The parish fall festival is coming up. There will be a call for volunteers coming.

Raffle: Prizes include three bottles of liquor, 3 Cha-Cha’s certificates for margaritas and appetizers, a case of beer and Rey Feo medal, and an admit-4 pass with a pilsner glass from the Institute of Texan Cultures plus a Valero gas card.

Winners: Augie de la Cruz, Paul Bowen, Ralf menses, Ramiro Arreaga, john Calonino

Motion to adjourn: Mike Raign

Second: Alex Flores

Closing prayer: Nat Chavez

Adjourned: 8:55 p.m.

Addendum 1: Correspondence

Richard Zamora – Paid membership

Communities in Schools – Thank-you – Ralf

Volunteer Services Council – Fiesta event invitation and thank-you – Ralf

Catholic Charities – Gala invite – Duffy Bowen

Trinity Publications – invoice – Greg

Robert Martinez – returned meeting notice – Todd

Young Adult Ministry – Thank-you – Ralf

Trinity Publications – Account statement – Greg

World Library Publications – invoice – Greg

Sam’s – Merchant payment processing – Rico

Frank Ardilla – Steak order – Rico

ICare San Antonio – newsletter – Ralf

Frank Farias – annual dues – Todd

Frost Bank – refund ($15) – Greg

Frost Bank – Operations account statement – Greg

Frost Bank – Procurement Account statement – Rico

Frost Bank – Treasurer’s Account statement – Greg

ICare San Antonio – newsletter – Ralf

Frost Bank – Money Market Account statement - Larry

